
Dear Parents, Families and Friends,

This week has been full of great performances! Porthcurno Class have been learning to play
the recorder and also to read musical notation with our visiting music teacher Sophie
Orchard. This has culminated in a wonderful musical assembly on Wednesday afternoon
where the children (& Mrs Preston!) entertained us with their new recorder playing skills. It
was lovely that parents were also invited to come and enjoy listening to and see the
children’s achievements. Well done all!

Last night the children from Songfest Club were able to show off all the hard work they have
put in weekly since January to perform at St John’s Hall in the Songfest 2025 massed choir
concert. It was a brilliant evening, the children sang their hearts out - in 7 Celtic languages I
may add- and looked great in their Songfest T-Shirts. We have proudly displayed our
certificate in the school reception lobby. Thank you to all the parents and family that came
to support, it was a lovely event. 

At the school Easter Discos this week, it was a lively affair with everyone showing off their
individual moves and enjoying games, music and pizza! Huge thanks again to the Friends of
Pensans School who organised and ran the event – a special thank you to our lovely Kath in
the kitchen who was queen of the pizzas!

Just a reminder that raffle tickets for the amazing Easter Baskets are still on sale in the
school office.

Next week is camp for some of our older children who are setting off to Wales on Monday
morning at the crack of dawn -literally!(5.30a.m) I am sure they will have an absolutely
amazing time doing all sorts of adventurous activities. Luckily the weather forecast is
looking dry and sunny – have fun everyone 
Look out for the accompanying photos and certificates being added to this post throughout
the next couple of days.
Have a great weekend all.

Niki Ambrose
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Cape Luna 
For showing amazing learning this
week.

Gwithian Charlie
For thinking carefully about his
actions.

Godrevy Lexi G
For her peserverance and
determination.

Porthcurno 
Team

Porthcurno
For showing the Pensans Way in
all that they have done all week.

Porthmeor Jenaye For being a kind and caring
member of Porthmeor Class. 

Porthminster Charlie
For showing amazing self-awareness
and working hard to be a kind and
thoughtful team member.

Polzeath Millie-Mae
For her amazing story writing and
imagination

Sennen

A.J.

Alex

For improved behaviour, respect
and working well with younger
years

For brilliant effort and focus -
espcially in wirintg 

Class Stars of the Week 



KS2 READER - LOTTIE F FOR GOOD READING AND
PHONICS

KS1 READER- OAKLEY FOR FAB PHONICS

CITIZEN OF THE WEEK - MASON FOR BEING
HELPFUL (BUT NOT TOO HELPFUL) AND KEEPING

THE SCHOOL GROUNDS TIDY 



Monday 24th March 2025 - Friday 28th March 2025

1st Place: Polzeath 100% 

2nd Place: Cape 95.7%

3rd Place: Porthmeor 95%

Breakfast Club

Our school
target 

for attendance
is 97%

Attendance 

Breakfast Club is now open from 7:45am and costs
£3.00 per session or £1.50 per session for Pupil

Premium Children.

Any children who are on the school site unsupervised
before 8:30am will join the Breakfast Club Children and

you will be charged accordingly. This will happen to
ensure that we are safeguarding all of your children.

Thank you. Mrs. Pellow 



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

TERM DATES

Spring Term Two

Ends Friday 4th April 3:10pm

Summer Term One

Starts Tuesday 22nd April 8:40am
Ends  Friday 23rd May 3:10pm

BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY 5TH MAY

SATS WEEK BEGINNING 12TH MAY

Summer Term Two

Starts Monday 2nd June 8:40pm
Ends Friday 18th July 1:00pm

Event Dates:
 

Year 5/6
Residential

Week Beginning
31st March

Easter Raffle will
be drawn on the

3rd April at
3:10pm



Porthcurno class visited authors Catherine Barr and Steve
Williams at Penzance Library. They shared some of their

books with us and we were inspired to ask fantastic questions
about dinosaurs and other topics.

Information has been sent home on how you can purchase
one of their books.



What a great week for Porthcurno Class. They performed their
new recorder skills to the school and some parents. The children
have worked hard for the last 10 weeks, learning to read music
and play the recorder. We are so proud of how well they did! 




